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Intervention by the delegation of Ukraine

Mr. President,

Ukraine welcomes The Gambia’s presentation of its National report.

We commend steps aimed at strengthening human rights protection in the country, in particular recent progress in signing and ratifying international human rights treaties, including the ICPPED and CAT, as well as establishing a National Human Rights Commission. 

Ukraine praises the country’s commitment to revive and strengthen its collaboration with regional and international human rights bodies, in particular via extension of invitations to various human rights mandate holders, the progress towards abolition of the death penalty, including announcement of the moratorium on the use thereof as well as ratification of the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR.

We remain concerned about the practice of child marriage and female genital mutilations, widespread in the country, as well as reported cases of discrimination against persons with disabilities including their limited access to social services and facilities.

Ukraine would like to recommend to:

- ensure speedy enactment of the recently ratified international human rights conventions in domestic legislation;

- secure independent and effective functioning of the National Human Rights Commission; 

- step up efforts in the protection of persons with disabilities;

- counteract the female genital mutilation;

- take measures for equal access of women to education as well as adequate employment opportunities for them.

Thank you.
